
 

PRESS RELEASE                                                                                                                       
 
The City of Oakwood 
30 Park Avenue 
Oakwood, Ohio 45419 
 
Subject: Refuse self-dumping at The Foell Public Works Center  
 
Date:  June 14, 2021 
 
  
OAKWOOD, OHIO:    
 
In observance of the July 4 Independence Day holiday, refuse self-dumping at the Foell Public 
Works Center, 210 Shafor Boulevard is moved from Saturday, July 3 to Saturday, July 10.  The 
public works yard will be open from 8am to 12 noon that day. 
 
Residential debris may be dumped, subject to the following conditions and restrictions: 
• Hazardous Wastes (e.g., paints, oils, fuels, pesticides, herbicides, batteries, etc.) are not 
permitted. Residents should deliver these items to the Montgomery County Transfer Station or 
register for a pickup by the Oakwood Rotary Club.  See Oakwood website at 
www.oakwoodohio.gov for details. 
• Tires are not permitted. Tires can be taken to the Montgomery County Transfer Station.  See 
www.mcswd.org. 
• Weekly Household Trash is not permitted. This is collected through the city’s regular weekly 
refuse collection program. 
• Items containing Freon (e.g., air conditioners, refrigerators, freezers, dehumidifiers) will only 
be accepted if they include a tag certifying proper extraction of the Freon. 
• Grass Clippings are not permitted. 
• Water Heaters are permitted if they include a copy of the permit issued for installation of the 
new water heater. 
• Construction Debris (e.g., lumber, drywall, cabinetry, sinks, toilets, carpet) is permitted, but 
only for homeowner projects. Debris from contractor projects will not be accepted. 
 
 
FOR ADDITIONAL INFORMATION, PLEASE CONTACT   
K. Douglas Spitler, P.E., Public Works Director 
(937) 298-0777 
spitler@oakwood.oh.us 
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http://www.oakwoodohio.gov/
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